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To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov 

Date: 2/15/2017 1:34:28 PM
Subject: We'd hate to say goodbye. So let us know if you'd like to remain in touch
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Too Many Emails?
At CivicPlus, our goal is to keep you informed on the latest news and 
trends impacting local government. We also want to ensure that we're 

only sending you the content you want and need.

Click the link below to manage your email preferences and to tell us if 
you want to receive:

- The CivicPulse monthly newsletter 

- Quarterly product enhancements 

- News on upcoming educational events 

- Civic tips and best practices

By customizing your communication profile, you'll only receive the 
information that is most value to you. If you'd like to unsubscribe from 
all future communications, we'll miss you, but we understand. You can

re-subscribe at any time to continue receiving the latest news and 
best practices.

Manage My Email Preferences
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